

Boy Scouts of the Philippines

National Office

181 Natividad Almeda-Lopez Street, Ermita, 1000 Manila PO Box 1378, Manila CPO, Philippines

Website: www.scouts.org.ph E-mail: <u>bsp@scouts.org.ph</u>

(632) 528-05-55 / (632) 527-51-09 / (632) 527-83-17 to 20 / Fax: (632) 528-05-77

15 June 2020

NATIONAL OFFICE MEMORANDUM Number 40 Series 2020

TO : Regional Scout Directors

Council Scout Executives/Officers-In-Charge

All Concerned

SUBJECT: URBAN AGRICULTURE INITIATIVES UNDERTAKEN BY SCOUTS

AND SCOUT LEADERS WITH NO FORMAL BACKING FROM THE

BSP

It has been noted that a number of Urban Agriculture initiatives are being undertaken by Scouts and Scout Leaders nationwide as shown in the various posts and publications in social media in support of the Scout Urban Agriculture Project of the Boy Scouts of the Philippines in partnership with the Department of Agriculture – Bureau of Plant Industry (DA-BPI).

These initiatives however, will be more advantageous to the Local Councils and Scout Units if there is a formal support and endorsement from the BSP. That being the case, we advised all Regional Scout Directors and Council Scout Executives/Officers-In-Charge to formally endorsed, with the application form, all urban agriculture activities undertaken by Scouts and Scout Leaders in their respective regions and councils so that corresponding support can be extended in the form of technical training, agriculture starter kit, etc.

These activities likewise will be attributed to the performance of the region and the council as part of the requirements and deliverables of their performance evaluation system.

Please be guided accordingly.

Secretary General In